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Background 
 

2008 changes and proposed future changes to Oregon 
requirements for driver licenses and ID cards 

State and federal initiatives 

 
Recent 

changes 
before 2008 

Facial 
recognition 

Executive 
Order 07-22

Senate Bill 
1080 

Real ID 
Act1 

Origin Oregon laws Oregon Senate 
Bill 640, 2005 

Governor, 
Nov. 16, 
2007 

2008 Oregon 
Legislature 

Congress, 
2005 

Effective date Before 2008 July 1, 2008 Feb. 4, 2008 Phased im-
plementation 

Proposed: 
May 20082 

How funded DMV fees 
$3 per card fee 
increase July 1, 
2008 

Not funded 

Card fee 
increases of 
$1.50 July 1, 
2008, and $1 
Jan. 1, 2010 

TBD 

 

Major requirements of each initiative 
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Collection of Social Security numbers for all Oregon drivers (not just 
commercial licenses)   

 
3 3 3 

Electronic verification of SSNs for commercial drivers only   3 3 3 
Centralized issuance of licenses and ID cards to enable “facial 
recognition” checks      

“Facial recognition” software comparisons of each applicant’s photo 
with other photos on file at DMV      

Electronic verification of SSNs for all drivers and for ID cards    3 3 
Proof of U.S. citizenship or legal presence in the U.S.      
Card expiration date tied to length of stay in U.S.      
Verification of customers’ ID documents with issuing agencies    4 4,5 
Retention of copies customers’ ID documents     5 
Providing other states with electronic access to driver records     5 
Offering driving-only card (without proof of legal presence in U.S.)     Optional 

Offering “Enhanced Driver License” with electronic chip     Optional 

1 Not all Real ID Act requirements are listed. Oregon and most other states already meet some Real ID Act standards, 
such as placement of a customer’s photo on the card and keeping a digital copy of the photo on file, and use of 
nationally standardized bar codes on the back of the card. 

2 Oregon has received an extension for partial compliance to Dec. 31, 2009. 
3 Oregon already meets these requirements as of Feb. 4, 2008. 
4 Currently, systems exist only to verify Social Security numbers and U.S. Alien Registration numbers. 
5 Oregon may request an additional extension to May 11, 2011, for these requirements. 


